
 

 

 
 
 

  

 
 

CONDOLENCE MOTION 
 
 
Moved by: Councillor Giorgio Mammoliti  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Glenn De Baeremaeker 

 

 
 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Robert "Bob" Williams on Tuesday, September 19, 2017. 
 
Bob passed peacefully surrounded by his loving wife of 45 years, Mary Anne, their 3 sons, 
Andrew, Mike, Mathew and their wives, and nephew David Ford. Bob loved being Grampa and 
will be greatly missed by his special grandchildren, Tessa, Mackenzie, Emmett and Greyson. 
Sadly, Bob was unable to witness the birth of his twin grandchildren. Bob was truly blessed with 
a tightknit family and friends who cherished him. 
 
Bob began his career as a summer student at Wm. Neilson's Ltd., a chocolate manufacturer where 
his father worked and his grandfather before him. Bob served his apprenticeship as a millwright 
and then did 10 years of night school. He graduated with Honours and achieved an Award of 
Merit from Ryerson Polytechnic. In 2010, Bob retired from Cadbury's as Manager of 
Engineering. 
 
Bob was accomplished in the industry and recognized for his expertise, fairness and good 
judgement. Bob was a prominent individual in the community, having served as the President of 
the Oakdale Ratepayers Association. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere sympathy to Bob's family. 
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